

PACIFIC COAST AMATEUR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

CENTRAL OFFICE: #114 - 3993 HENNING DRIVE, BURNABY, B.C. V5C 6P7 TELEPHONE 604-205-9011. FAX 604-205-9016. WEB SITE http://www.pcaha.bc.ca

SERVING AMATEUR HOCKEY IN THE LOWER MAINLAND SINCE 1941

February 3, 2018

Dear Coaches, Players and Hockey Parents:

We are now at the most exciting time of year - the playoffs! Good luck to your team!

As a friendly reminder, sportsmanship in our game, towards the opposition and especially the referees is an **expectation** of all participants at the games.

Our rules (Section H9) state the following:

Abuse of on-ice officials and other participants by spectators shall not be tolerated. Should any spectator engage in unsportsmanlike behaviour, verbal abuse, taunts, slurs, etc. the Referee shall have the full authority to have such spectator removed from the arena. If necessary, the Referee shall suspend the game until the individual(s) involved are removed from the rink.

Please note that any spectators can be removed from the game, and if necessary, disciplinary action, including suspension from attending further games may be imposed.

For more information, please view this video from the BC Hockey Series "Lessons from Behind the Glass":

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M2v-BfKIIdU

We ask you to enjoy the very exciting hockey that you will see! Please cheer in a positive manner and be respectful.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely yours,

Lynne Kiang

PCAHA President